
Chairs Report: Monday 26 September Full Council Meeting 
 
Quiet Lanes - Wave 3 
From Wave 2 onwards the Quiet Lanes Suffolk team has decided that parish councils will need to 
make their own arrangements for the installation of the new sign plates.  New posts will be installed 
by Suffolk Highways and new sign plates will be supplied to parish councils by Quiet Lanes Suffolk for 
them to install. 
Community Self-Help agreement to be signed and returned  to Suffolk Highways. 
 
Flags returned to the Hill after the period of National mourning on Tuesday. 
 
King Edwards Footpath; 
Flagship once more are saying they are not responsible for the long grass and overgrown foliage 
either side of the path leading to the Spring lane/George footpath.  Newtide, a subsidiary of Flagship 
will carry out a site visit at their earliest convenience to survey the foliage/vegetation and arrange 
appropriate remedial works to bring it back within required standards.  Over and above the remedial 
works they have positive plans to make the area behind the houses much more pleasant for 
residents. Dan and Carol are aware of the situation, it is a shame that we have to involve our MP. 
 
Chapel Lane 
The Parish Council have had a request for the erection of 'Unsuitable for HGVs' signs to be erected at 
each end of Chapel lane, this will have to be discussed with Pettistree Parish Council and will be on 
the E&L committee meeting to discuss, bearing in mind that Chapel lane is due to become a Quiet 
lane. 
 


